USNA 64 Newsletter
October 2012
 Class President’s Remarks:

Classmates:

I hope all ‘64 families are well, that each of you had an enjoyable summer, and that all of you are looking forward to fall and the football season.

Our class has embarked upon two important activities this fall: A company campaign to achieve 100% participation in our 50th reunion class gift to the Naval Academy; and an effort to adopt new class governing documents. Both activities are addressed below.

Class Gift Project. Our fundraising effort for the 50th Reunion gift to the Naval Academy has been enormously successful through late July 2012, thanks to the efforts of 322 classmates and those of a single “matching gift” classmate.  In order to make the project a true class wide success, however, we hope to achieve 100% class member participation before our 50th Reunion.

Denny Connolly and John Gorman announce that Stu Johnson, 2nd Battalion, joined by  Batt. reps Frank Feltham (1st),  Jerry Ellis (3rd),   Bill Costello ( 4th), Bill Quirk ( 5th) and   Ed Conant (6th),  have volunteered to lead a  class-wide grass-roots participation  effort with the help of  company reps, to achieve our 100%  goal. Regardless of the size of the donation or pledge, each classmate is asked to give something meaningful towards the class  project.  New donations will be matched as matching funds remain available, doubling the impact of individual contributions. Look to be contacted by your company participation rep soon.  All are asked to contribute or pledge something meaningful to this last class-wide project for the Naval Academy.  Let’s join together and close the participation gap!

Class governing documents. As previously mentioned in prior communications, the class r Executive Committee (EC) and I have continued an effort initiated in 2009 by our immediate past president, David Tuma, to update our class governing documents. Our current documents, comprised of a Constitution and a separate Bylaws document, are available for viewing on our website. They were written for a unique purpose at a different time, and although they served our class well, the EC and I recommend they now be replaced with a new, simplified set of Bylaws that better suit the current and future needs of our class.  

Ken Henry, governance committee chair, and his committee members Waddy Garrett and John Tweel, have toiled for the past two years on this effort. They have considered input from classmates, company reps, past class presidents and members of the EC, in an effort to develop documents worthy of being recommended to the EC and to the class for its approval.  Once done, EC acceptance will be conveyed to the class along with my and their recommendation of approval. Thereafter, I will call for an electronic class-wide vote on the issue via the class website. Look for more communications on this subject this fall.

Best to all, 

(O) 410-841-5531

(C) 410-562-4786
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1. CLASS INFORMATION
a. Corresponding /Secretary  Shipmate Contact Information
Thanks to all of you who took the time to write an item for SHIPMATE and sent it to Roland Marquis.  Please send pictures to Roland in digital format – preferably “.jpg”.  For those of you who have not written to SHIPMATE in a while, please send an update to Roland so that you can let your friends/classmates know:

· What you have been doing!

· What you may be planning to do (take a big trip, relocate, etc)

· Where you are living now since most of us have retired and many have settled in new areas.

· Any other information you want to pass on to your friends/classmates.  
I know we all enjoy reading Roland’s column in Shipmate, but he needs your help to ensure he has information for his column for each Shipmate issue.  You can send your notes to  bigroland1@comcast.net.  
b. Class Project Status Update

The latest report of our Class Project is now available on the Class Website.  You can view the summary report as well as additional information relating to the class project on the class website.  Go to the website at:    http://usna64.org; then click on “Class Projects” on the left side of the homepage; then click on 50th Reunion Class Gift; then click on “USNA 1964 Class Fundraising Dave Wagner updates this financial information as new information becomes available. Additional information on each of the elements of the class project can be found on the “Executive Summary of the 50th Reunion Gift Project” at this same website location. 
A new initiative related to the Class Project has recently  commenced.  The new effort will   try to increase the number of classmates who havecontributed to the 50th Reunion Gift Project. Everyone with a current email address will be receiving an email package and a telephone call from their Company Representative regarding this initiative.  The package will include additional information about the project including current status of the fundraising and a form that you can fill out to make a pledge/donation. 
If you have not yet contributed to our Class Gift or if you wish to increase your gift, please join contributing classmates by making a new or increased matching challenge donation or pledge. You can contact Denny, John or Bill for help in making your contribution or by mailing the form in the Company Rep email package directly to the Naval Academy Foundation who is helping our class to coordinate the 50th Reunion Project !

Denny Connolly 

703-328-6274

dconnolly@aocwins.com
  

John Gorman


214-384-8181

john.gorman@sbcglobal.net

Bill Natter 


410-841-5531

bnatter@verizon.net
c. Class Website Update

If you haven’t been on the class website recently please take a few minutes and check out the latest information posted there as well as checking your own biographical data to ensure it is up to date. Scott Bushnell continues to improve and update our award winning site.  Steve Claassen is also assisting Scott with all of the work and update requirements necessary to maintain the site.  We are providing links and other helpful information in the newsletter and in mailings from the Company Reps to assist you in locating articles on the Website that will contain more detailed information than will normally be included in the newsletter or in the Company Rep mailings.

Please take a few minutes and check out the website at http://usna64.org and while you are there update your biographical information and send Scott a jpeg copy of your current picture that he can insert on the site.  

d. 2012 Navy Football Information
Below is the 2012 Navy Football schedule. Most games will be broadcast on the CBS Sports network or the CBS network for the Army game. After a slow start, the football team has won three straight games including a thrilling overtime victory over Air Force and a come from behind victory over Indiana from the Big Ten Conference.   The team still has its sights set on a bowl bid and a victory over Army to win the Commander-in-Chief’ trophy.
09/01/12   Notre Dame


Dublin, Ireland

L, 50-10

09/15/12   at Penn State


State College, PA

L, 34-7

09/22/12   VMI



Annapolis, MD

W, 41-3

09/29/12   San Jose State


Annapolis, MD

L, 12-0

10/06/12   at Air Force


Colorado Springs, CO 
W, 28-21
10/12/12   at Central Michigan

Mount Pleasant, MI

W, 31-13
10/20/12   Indiana



Annapolis, MD

W, 31-30
10/27/12   at East Carolina


Greenville, NC

TBA

11/03/12   Florida Atlantic


Annapolis, MD

3:30 pm

11/10/12   at Troy



Troy, AL


3:30 pm

11/17/12   Texas State



Annapolis, MD

3:30 pm

12/08/12   Army



Philadelphia, PA

3:00 pm



  
	GO NAVY BEAT ARMY
	
	
	


e. Another Link In The Chain (ALITC) Update 

Another key event of the ALITC Program was held in King Hall (Mess Hall) on 21 August at the Class of 2014 Commitment Dinner . Nearly 50 classmates and wives attended the event and enjoyed an evening with the Class of 2014 and an inspiring speech from our classmate Alex Krekich.
 Jay Green continues to do a superb job of coordinating all of our class activities associated with all ALITC events.  Jay can be contacted at d-jgreen@comcast.net.  

The next ALITC event will be the Class of 2014 Ring Dance which will be held on Saturday evening May 18, 2013.  All members of the class of 1964 and their spouses/significant others  will be invited to this no cost event.

Additional information regarding the ALITC program including information on all of the events held to date can be found on the class website at:   http://usna64.org; then double click on the “Class Projects” button; then double click on the “Link in the Chain” button.  You can then click on any of the ALITC links on that page to get additional updated information regarding past and future ALITC events. 
f. 64 Cares Program Update
Dave Tornberg, the Chairman of the 64 Cares Program, and members of his committee continue to work on new initiatives and additional ways we as a class can provide support to our classmates, their spouses and families who may be in need of our assistance, Should you know of any classmate spouse, or family member who may be able to use our assistance please contact Dave at the following email address:  64Cares@usna64.org.
Also please share the 64 Cares program mission with your spouse, significant others, and family members and let them know that the program is there to help all classmates and their families in any way we can.
h.   50th Reunion Planning Information

The 50th Reunion Committee continues to work hard to ensure the 50th Reunion will be a memorable event.  As we mentioned previously the dates for the 50th class reunion will be 18-21 September 2014.  The weekend will coincide with a Navy-Rutgers football game, but it will not be a Homecoming weekend.  Joe Stewart, the 50th Reunion Committee Chairman, and the members of the committee met on 21 September to continue their planning activities and continue to ensure every detail of the reunion has been addressed. The Committee is holding regular meetings and the various subcommittees are arranging all of the logistics associated with the reunion. The next planning meeting will be scheduled for the Spring of 2013. 
There is a 50th Reunion Button on the Class Website.  You can get the latest information regarding event schedules and other useful information by going to the class website at:   http://usna64.org, clicking on the 50th Reunion Button and then clicking on the button for the area you wish to view.

Events tentatively planned include:

18 September 2014 (Thursday morning)

Class Golf Outing 

18 September 2014 (Thursday evening)

No host cocktail party

19 September 2014 (Friday evening)


Dinner Dance
20 September 2014 (Saturday morning)

Class Business Meeting
20 September 2014 (Saturday afternoon)

Football game and tailgate

20 September 2014 (Saturday evening)

Company functions
 

21 September 2013 (Sunday afternoon)

Class Memorial Service  

i.      64 Washington DC Area Class Luncheon Schedules 

The next Washington Area class luncheon will take place on Wednesday, 5 December 2012 at the Army-Navy Country Club in Arlington, VA.  If you live in the Washington area or if you are planning to be in the area (generally on the first Wednesday of every even month) and would like to attend please make your reservations with Dave Wagner at: dawagner64@verizon.net as early as possible. Wives and significant others are invited to attend the December holiday luncheon. A schedule of upcoming class luncheons can be found in paragraph 4, the Upcoming Events Schedule. 

 Also, if there are other ’64 luncheons/meetings around the country (especially for the Tidewater and San Diego chapters)please send me ( Grantfulkerson64@verizon.net )  the date, time, place, cost, etc. and I will include them in future newsletters.
j.      Class Newsletter Update
 We are attempting publish the class newsletter on a quarterly basis.  Information that is required on a more timely basis will be published through the Company Rep distribution program.  If any of you have ideas or recommendations regarding information to be included in future newsletters please drop me a note at my email address below with your comments and/or recommendations:

Grantfulkerson64@verizon.net   

The next newsletter should be published in December.
2.    USNA and USNA Alumni Association Information  

a.     USNA Cited.  As reported in the September Wave Tops Report put out by the Alumni Association: “Every year, prospective students and nervous admissions staffers await the publication of the influential U.S. News & World Reports college rankings. This year, the Naval Academy was ranked the top public liberal arts college.”
3.    Upcoming Class Events Calendar
a.    5 December 2012 (tent)

Washington Area Class Luncheon


(Annual Holiday luncheon with wives/significant others) 



b.    6 February 2013
Washington Area Class Luncheon


(Annual meeting/election of officers)

c.    3 April 2013
Washington Area Class Luncheon

d.    18 May 2013



Ring Dance for Class of 2014


(All members of Class of 1964 will be invited)
e.    5 June 2013



Washington Area Class Luncheon



 e.    18- 21 September 2014

50th Reunion Weekend in Annapolis



4.  Classmates Appreciating Your Thoughts and Prayers
Please remember the following classmates and wives in your thoughts and prayers.

Hal Anderson (15th Co) (Multiple Myeloma)  Here is a note we recently received from Hal.  A message from Harold Anderson  handerson64@charter.net.

“It was a beautiful day in Chicago Saturday, and about 1250 people participated in the MMRF Race for Research 5K raising about $240,000 for research into better treatments for myeloma.  Of that total, you helped me raise $13,500, which made me the top individual fundraiser.  That earned me my name on the back of the event T-shirts and an engraved acrylic plaque.

You can be assured your contribution will be put to good use by the MMRF to sponsor promising research that will make a difference in the lives of myeloma patients like me.  Thank you.

Hal Anderson

· Hal Anderson (15th Co) (Multiple Myeloma)
· Joe Dimmick (5th Co) (Multiple Myeloma)
· Tom Flory (15th Co) (Prostate Cancer)
· Roger Granere (17th Co) (Multiple Myeloma)
· Judi Lipscomb (wife of David/3rd Co) (“ Update: Leukemia in remission”)
· Bob Mabie (9th Co) Parkinson’s disease (Update: Bob recently went on a new medicine and is doing better.  He really enjoys hearing from classmates. Bob has no computer/email but he can be reached by phone at 781-894-9851 or by mail at 38 Fuller Street, Waltham, MA 02453. 
· Nick Markoff (21st Co) (Lymphomic Cancer in remission)

· Pat Mizer (wife of Bob/23rd Co)) (Stroke – Bob continues as Pat’s primary caretaker)

· Jim Norvell (11th Co) (Prostate Cancer-now in remission, congestive heart failure, and Renal Disease)
· Bob Rinker (14th Co) (Multiple Myeloma)
· Tom Swartz (12th Co) (Recovering from major hip surgery)

· Pepin Tuma (son of David/13th Co)) (Recovering from testicular cancer surgery)
· Ron (Short) Brockman ,  22nd company is experiencing medical problems and is improving.  
5.        Last Call
Our classmate Richard (Dick) A. Hoferkamp (4th CO) recently passed away after a brief illness. Please remember Dick, his wife Jan, and their family in your thoughts and prayers. 

Richard A. Hoferkamp Sr. (CDR USN Ret.) of Hartfield, VA,   passed away at home on 5 October  2012, after a brief illness.  He graduated from the United States Naval Academy in 1964. He was a member and  past Master of Masonic Lodge #83 AF & AM, in Urbanna, VA and a member of the Order of Eastern Star Chapter #69 in West Point, VA. He was preceded in death by his brother, David Hoferkamp.

Dick is survived by his beloved wife of 48 years and best friend, Jan Hoferkamp; two sons, Richard Hoferkamp Jr. (Rachel) and Wayne Hoferkamp; a daughter, Carol Thatcher (Scott); grandchildren, Ashlee and Brett Davis, Tristan, Taylour and Macgyver Hoferkamp, Thomas and Samuel Thatcher. He is also survived by a brother, Donald Hoferkamp (Ardetta).
After nearly a 25 year Navy career, Dick retired in January 1989.  As a Surface Warfare Officer, Dick’s sea tours included assignments on:  USS Norfolk (DL-1); USS William R. Rush (DD-714); USS Long Beach (CGN-9); and an Executive Officer tour on USS  Texas (CGN-39).  Shore assignments included: Destroyer School in Newport, RI; a tour at the Naval Postgraduate School in Monterey. CA where he obtained his Masters Degree in Operations Research; Nuclear Power School in Bainbridge, MD; Nuclear prototype training in Ballston Spa, NY, and tours at COMNAVAIRLANT, SACLANT and COMOPTEVFOR all in  Norfolk, VA  After retiring from the Navy, Dick worked for PRC in Virgina Beach, VA for several years.,     

A memorial service was held on Friday, 12 October, 2012, at the Lower United Methodist Church, in Hartfield, Va., followed by a Masonic memorial service. Friends and classmates 
please make memorial gifts in Dick’s name to Lower United Memorial Church, P.O. Box 98, Hartfield, Va.; or your favorite charity.

Best wishes to each of you and to your families.  I hope all of you had safe and enjoyable summer and are looking forward to the upcoming holiday season .  We are planning the next newsletter for late December 2012.

Grant Fulkerson 

